

Lake of the Oaks #1 Apache Trail Canton, Mo.63435 Property Owners Association Oct.2016, Newsletter

Another beautiful summer is coming to an end. The lake has been busy, lots of fishermen, boaters, kayaking, and swimming. Thanks to Tom and Maria Hornstein for doing a great job maintaining the beach area, they have made it very attractive. A special thank you too Malinda Poulter, for job very well done on the social events for so many years. With her retirement from social committee, we will need volunteers for all social events for next year. If anyone would like to reserve the clubhouse, please contact Beth Davis (573-629-9425). Thanks and much appreciation to Gerald and Malinda Poulter for taking care of all the can donations for so many years. They definitely are an asset to the Lake of the Oaks. Going forward Dan & Sandy Clinton will take care of the can donations; the bin is now located across from the entrance to the clubhouse in front of their garage.

We now have a beautiful new sign at the Clark Co. entrance, thank you to Bill Davis, Kevin Semrow and volunteers for job well done. Tony and Lynn Bowden did an excellent job landscaping around the sign. Our road committee has done a great job maintaining our roads. So thanks to all!

Our clubhouse will have a fresh look soon, with new siding and new roof, due to the hail damage during the spring. There is a new sign in dumpster area, only household garbage in dumpsters, and absolutely no large items are to be dumped in that area. Leaves and tree limbs may be taken to burn area by the ball park and designated people will burn them. We have a burn permit until November 5 when it will need to be renewed.

Betty Jones has resigned from the Board and Treasurers position, due to health problems in her family. So we will need to elect a new officer for the board for a one year term to finish her term. Bob Bergman was asked to fill in and graciously accepted. He was appointed by the Board to finish Betty's position of Treasurer until the next election. There will also be three more openings on the board.

Meetings will now be held on the last Thursday of the month, at 6:00 p.m. One last thing to mention, is please watch your speed. We have several small children living in this area. The speed limit is 20 miles per hour, also lots of golf carts and people walking. So let's be safe!

Hope everyone has a warm and safe winter! We are all looking forward to next spring.

## The Lake of the Oaks 2016 Board Members

President	Mark Bigelow	217.242.9031
Vice President	Beth Davis	573.629.9425
Treasurer	Bob Bergman	217.228.0126
Secretary	Sandy Clinton	319.520.5553
Member at Large	Kent Stevenson	217.242.8652
Member at Large	Doug Ammer	309.221.0928
Member at Large	Daryl Herron	217.491.2258

If anyone has any problem or concerns please feel free to contact a board member.